
Mrs. Kathryn A. Holden 

701-62 Wellesley Street West, 

Toronto  ON  M5S 2X3 
416 927-8190          kathrynaholden@sympatico.ca 

November 10, 2015 

Toronto and East York Community Council 

Toronto City Hall 

100 Queen Street West 

Toronto  ON M5S 2H2  

Re: TOcore: Planning Toronto’s Downtown - Phase 1 Summary Report and Phase 2 Directions 

Dear TEYCC Members 

I strongly support the TOcore Phase 1Report and recommended Directions for 
Phase 2.  If you, the members of TEYCC, and  the TOcore team can make these 

objectives happen, the downtown core of our Toronto will be a better place. 

Duplication of Terms: 

I would like to point out a duplication of names that may not be obvious to 
someone outside the community.  

The not yet built Clover Hill Park, located in Ward 27 at the northwest corner of 

Bay/St. Joseph Streets, was officially named about 5 years ago in a joint effort of 
the community and the city.  Previously, it had been identified by the address of 

the development attached to the park site, namely, 50 St. Joseph Street 
Development, now known as U Condos.  Consequently, the 2 names appear but 

in reality mean only one park/one location.   

I request that the name 50 St Joseph Park be removed from your report and the 
name Clover Hill Park be the sole identifier for this park. 

Location of the duplication:  Page 48 Attachment 3 in the TEY report. 
http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2015/te/bgrd/backgroundfile-85168.pdf) 

The TO core Phase 1 Report is a good report that very much needs to be put into 
action, the faster the better! 

Respectfully, 

Kathryn Holden 

Member of the Bay Cloverhill Community Association (BCCA) Executive 

CC: George Pantazis, Planning 
Councillor Wong-Tam, Ward 27 
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